
ADVERTISEMENT 

Road Work 

Notice to Contractors 

 
Sealed proposals for SRTS-INF-H31D (103), addressed to: 

P.O. Box 128 

13203 Railroad Avenue 

Russellville, MO 65074 

 

An endorsed "Proposal" for construction or improving the following routes and projects in the City of 

Russellville, MO will be accepted until 9:00 o'clock A.M. (Prevailing Local Time) on the 3rd day of July, 

2013 at the office of the City Clerk and at that time will be publicly opened and read. 

 

The proposed work includes installing sidewalk along Highway C from Marion Street to Simpson Street as 

well as sections along Park, Simpson, Smith and Marion Streets in Russellville, MO. The project will 

include pedestrian flashing signal installation at Highway C, curb and gutter installation, storm sewer 

installation, sidewalk construction, and pavement. 

 

The wage rates applicable to this project have been predetermined as required by law and are set forth in 

the appendices. When Federal wage rates are applicable and included, this contract is subject to the "Work 

Hours Act of 1962", (P.L. 87-581: 76 Stat. 357) and implementing regulations. 

 

The City of Russellville hereby notifies all bidders that it will affirmatively ensure that in any contract 

entered into pursuant to this advertisement, businesses owned and controlled by socially and economically 

disadvantaged individuals will be afforded full opportunity to submit bids in response to this invitation and 

will not be discriminated against on the grounds of race, color, religion, creed, sex, age, ancestry, or 

national origin in consideration for an award. 

 

All bidders must be on MoDOT’s Qualified Contractor List per Section 102.2 of the Missouri Standard 

Specifications for Highway Construction, 2011 Edition including all revisions. The contractor 

questionnaire must be on file 7 days prior to bid opening. 

 

Contractors and sub-contractors who sign a contract to work on public works projects provide a 10-Hour 

OSHA construction safety program, or similar program approved by the Department of Labor and 

Industrial Relations, to be completed by their on-site employees within sixty (60) days of beginning work 

on the construction project. 

 

Copies of the contract documents may be obtained only at the office of Bartlett & West, Inc., 1719 

Southridge Drive, Suite 100, Jefferson City, MO 65109 upon payment of $75.00 for each set. 

 

Proposals must be on forms provided. 

 

The project will be awarded to the lowest, responsive, responsible bidder. 

 

The DBE Goal for this project is 9%. 

 

No 2nd tier subcontracting will be allowed on this project. 

 

 

 

 

 

Karen Platter 

City Clerk 

 


